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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

March 2023 

 
Well February’s weather foiled our basket auction and our bingo play date.  Here’s hoping March behaves 
herself so that we can see some of the finished UFO projects and our March challenge table runners. In 
case you missed it, we are doing the baskets in March so bring them along. We have some news to share 
at the March meeting.  
 
 
Joann Thomas 

Joann’s Bits and Pieces 

Sew and Share 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top o’ the morning to you!  'Tis true.  We will feel as 

lucky as the Irish if you will bring a quilt project for the 

Sew and Share part of our March guild gathering. 

Thia Crawford 

Program 

Don’t forget that our Basket sale will be at the 

March meeting along with Bingo.  Bring your    

basket and cash to shop. 

 

April program will be the Barefoot Builder.  This 

will be a fun program  don’t miss it.  

Jo Forsythe   

Fons & Porter Subscriptions 

If you are looking to renew your subscription thru the 

Guild, I am now accepting $15 cash or personal 

check along with your Name, Address and            

Telephone Number. 

Make your check payable to:                                        

   Northland Quilter’s Guild 

Dori Torres 

Northland Quilters 2023 Retreat 

Our members had a “WHOOPPEE” of a great 

time, great fellowship, abundance of food and 

snacks!!! 
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Treasurer’s Report   
February 2023 

Shirley Green, Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 Jan-Dec 2023 Jan '23 Feb '23 YTD Variance Budget 
 Starting Bank Balance 27,311.04 27,037.63   2023 
 Income      

I Book Orders (Library)   0.00 (100.00) 100.00 
 Fons & Porter Subs   0.00 (250.00) 250.00 

N Fundraiser   0.00 (1,221.00) 1,221.00 
 Hospitality   0.00 0.00 0.00 

C KCRQF   0.00 (3,000.00) 3,000.00 
 Membership Dues 1,260.00  1,260.00 (740.00) 2,000.00 

O Membership Roster Ads   0.00 (100.00) 100.00 
 Memory Makers   0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

M Miscellaneous   0.00 (300.00) 300.00 
 Newsletter   0.00 0.00 0.00 

E Opportunity Quilt   0.00 (1,800.00) 1,800.00 
 Quilt Show   0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 
 Retreat Income '23 300.00  300.00 (700.00) 1,000.00 
 Retreat Income '24   0.00 (2,000.00) 2,000.00 
 Scrap Quilt   0.00 (500.00) 500.00 
 Workshop (Offset of Prog Exp.)   0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 
 Totals 1,560.00 0.00 1,560.00 (12,811.00) 14,371.00 
 Expenses      

 Block of the Month   0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

E Book Orders /Library   0.00 (150.00) 150.00 
 Fons & Porter Subs   0.00 (250.00) 250.00 

X Global Quilt Connection   0.00 (100.00) 100.00 
 Historian   0.00 (20.00) 20.00 

P Hospitality   0.00 (400.00) 400.00 
 KCRQF   0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

E Installation   0.00 (50.00) 50.00 
 Liability Insurance   0.00 (450.00) 450.00 

N Membership   0.00 (500.00) 500.00 
 Memory Makers   0.00 (15.00) 15.00 

S Miscellaneous 87.55 12.60 100.15 (99.85) 200.00 
 New Member Tea   0.00 (30.00) 30.00 

E Newsletter   0.00 (600.00) 600.00 
 Opportunity Quilt 209.45  209.45 (290.55) 500.00 

S Post Office Box   0.00 (190.00) 190.00 
 Professional Dues & Membership   0.00 (55.00) 55.00 
 Programs 300.00 200.00 500.00 (4,000.00) 4,500.00 
 Quilted Blessings   0.00 (100.00) 100.00 
 Rent (Gashland Methodist) 100.00 100.00 200.00 (1,000.00) 1,200.00 
 Retreat '23 1,184.26  1,184.26 (815.74) 2,000.00 
 Retreat '24   0.00 (200.00) 200.00 
 Scrap Quilt   0.00 (125.00) 125.00 
 Set Up 50.00 50.00 100.00 (550.00) 650.00 
 Sewing Bee   0.00 (300.00) 300.00 
 Sunshine and Shadows   0.00 (70.00) 70.00 
 Technology   0.00 (500.00) 500.00 
 Web Site   0.00 (116.00) 116.00 
 Workshop   0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 
 Totals 1,931.26 362.60 2,293.86 (12,077.14) 14,371.00 
 Outstanding Check(s) 97.85 (380.32)    

 Ending Bank Balance 27,037.63 26,294.71    
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Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival 2023 

 

 

It's starting to heat up for the Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival!  The dates are June 15th, 16th, and 17th, 

2023 at the Overland Park Convention Center, Overland Park, Kansas. 

 

THREE IMPORTANT OBJECTIVES THAT WE MUST DO BY MARCH 31ST: 

 

ONE: VOLUNTEER SIGN-UP: You have until March 31st to sign-up for any job that is listed on the 

KCRQF website. You must have an account in order to sign-up for these jobs.  If you don't have an        

account, let me know and I can sign you up. 

 

TWO: MERCHANDISE: All merchandise will be ordered online. Please order by March 31 for guaran-

teed delivery at OPCC at our will call. The combo of t-shirt, tote bag and pin is discounted by $5. 

 

THREE: GUILD QUILT REGISTRATION: The registration for Guild Quilts has opened up. I sent out 

the Registration Form and the Guildlines in an email after our February 9th meeting. We have 6 booths (18 

Walls) to fill. PLEASE consider hanging your quilt at the Festival. Quilts must have no side smaller than 

24 inches and no side larger than 96”. All quilts must be machine or hand quilted with the exception 

of traditional Crazy Quilts which may be tied. Quilts must also have a 4” sleeve and a label. The la-

bel must have the name of the quilt, the entrant's name, address and phone number. THE ACTUAL 

ONLINE REGISTRATION WILL BE DONE BY JOANN OR ME. The deadline for registration is 

March 31st. I will have registration forms at our March meeting. I talked to several members at Sew Bee 

who are going to hang their quilt at the show. THANK YOU FOR YOUR PARTICIPATION. We still need 

more quilts. 

 

CLASSES: Class registration online is open. Some have a waiting list. At the bottom of the webpage is a 

grid listing classes by day. 

 

 

Mona Meyers and JoAnn Borchelt, Co-Chair 
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UFO Challenge 

We really would like to begin this Challenge, but I know February snow has been an issue.   If you want to 

participate in the UFO Challenge, please see me about a list of UFO’s and the fee to participate (5 fat quar-

ters).  As you finish your UFO’s, you will get a ticket for the drawing in December.  The sooner you submit 

your list, the sooner your UFO projects will be finished.  Let’s GO!  You will be so happy to have them done! 

April’s Table Runner/Topper Challenge! 

 

Theme:  Easter OR April Showers! 

Colors: Yellow, Blue, Orange, Gray - ALL MUST BE INCLUDED 

Block: Dresden Plate 

Fabric: Polka Dots 

Other:  Rick-rack 

Remember this is a Challenge so we want to stretch our creativity!  See last month for other information or 

ask at the meeting.  

Diane Lasco: 816-590-3237 

Mary Cason: 816-589-4470 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show Meeting Minutes 

Feb. 23, 2023 

 

Those in attendance were: Sandy Cerra, Roberta Waterfield, Karen Allen, Debbie Davidson, Pam Peugh, 

Marci Hainkel, Vicki Nagayama 

The meeting was called to order by Sandy Cerra. 

1 – The board members reported that they met and made suggested changes to the By-Laws for both guilds 

to approve. They also prepared a budget for 2023 to be approved. 

2 – Open positions on committees were discussed. The Bazaar has no chair in either guild. 

3 – Marci Hainkel requested a list of vendor spaces available. Vicki Nagayama will send this to her.  

 The vendor budget has been changed to $1800. 

4 – There will be no change in the price of admission. 

5 – Both guilds have their Opportunity Quilts in progress. 

6 – We will use Sign-Up Genius again this year for worker sign-ups. 

7 – Roberta Waterfield has the Special Exhibit planned and will attend both guild meetings in March to      

explain and start sign-ups. 

Submitted by Pam Peugh, acting secretary. 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wooly Friends led by Helen Tidics.  Our 

meetings continue to meet the 3rd Thurs-
day, monthly, 9:30 am at my home.  We will 
continue learning embellishment, and em-
broidery stitches useful for our wool projects 
and quilts.  Our challenge this year is mak-
ing a “name plate” or “welcome plate”. 

 Patriot Quilts -  is led by Joann Thomas 
meets at the Sewing Bee on the 4th Thurs-
days.  I have patterns and will bring 
them.  Unless there are a lot of ladies who 
wish do to a joint quilt, we will usually be 
working individually.  Our quilts should be 
twin or lap size and will go to the North Kan-
sas City Hospice.  If anyone wants to do a 
Quilt of Valor, the patterns I have will work 
for that.  When they are completed, we can 
contact the correct venue for the donation.   

 Stitch Chix is led by Helen Tidics.  Our 
meetings continue to be the 1st Thursday of 
the month, 9:30am at my home.  Our mem-
ber presentations this year are “Table Run-
ners” and the story behind the design as 
well as the designer. Our challenge this 
year is a Jelly Roll quilt. We will have judges 
and cash prizes.  

 UFO CHALLENGE by Kathy Taylor. The 
UFO challenge was successful in that 130 
projects are now completed.  On that note, 
we will continue another UFO challenge 
next year!  So look around your sewing 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

Please come and check out the library.  Books 
and magazines can be checked out prior to our 
meeting and during the break. 

 
Margaret Reichart 

Happy Birthday to all the March babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcoming 

birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so that 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Shirley Justus  816-453-6884 

 
We received a thank you note from hospice. It reads: 
"Thank you so much for the quilts. You guys always 
think of us and we're always so appreciative of the 
beautiful quilts (and the time it takes to make them.) 
Thank you again! Sincerely, the Northcare Team".   
 
We donated 10 baby quilts to Baby Grace in        
February.  Thank you so much for your generosi-
ty.  Please continue to make baby and twin sized 
quilts and I will pick them up at our guild meetings.  
 
Teddie Broughton 

816-803-9312 

Memory Makers 

Memory Makers has two quilts to baste in 

March. We are always looking for volunteers, 

we hope you can help.   

Beth Curasi at 816-924-9814 or 

Martha Bell at 816-585-2166  
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

  

President 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

1
st

 Vice President (Programs) 

 Jo Forysthe  (816) 590-8092 

 Kathy Taylor  (816) 405-5369 

2
nd

 Vice President  

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

Secretary 

 Debbie Moore  (816) 812-4025 

Treasurer 

 Shirley Green  (248)  756-3167  

Bazaar 

 O P E N   

Calling 

 O P E N 

Guild Quilt Show 

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117  

Historian 

 Brandi Snyder  (816)  289-7378 

Hospitality 

 Joy Davidson  (816) 721-3895  

 Whittney Steinhauser (816) 289-8248 

 Sharon Sumner  (816) 807-2414  

Library 

 Margaret Reichart (816) 588-1240 

KC Regional Quilt Festival  

 Mona Meyers  (816) 838-3973 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798 

Membership 

 Kerri Webb  (816)  223-9680 

 

 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi (816) 924-9814 

 Martha Bell (816) 585-2166 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Marianne Cohen  (817) 437-6262  

 O P E N 

Newsletter 

 Doris J. Torres   (773)  457-3947 

Nominating 

 O P E N 

 O P E N 

Opportunity Quilt  

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816)  645-5798 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat  

 Kathy Taylor (2023)  (816) 405-5369 

 O P E N 

Scrap Quilt  

 O P E N 

Sewing Bee & Skill Builder 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Thia Crawford   (660) 815-2124 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 

UFO Challenge 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 Mary Cason   (816) 589-4470 

Website 

 Shirley Green   (816) 756-3167 
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Needles and thread 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

March 9, 2023 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Trafficway, Gladstone, MO 

March 23rd—Sew Bee & Skill Builder, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Trafficway, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 

March 2023 

Website:  Northlandquiltersguild.com 


